
 
 

 

 
 

Idaho Industrial Commission (IIC) Announcement 
 

IIC EDI Claims Release 3.1, DN0444 Date Claims Administrator Decision to 
Deny Claim 

 
 

Date: May 13, 2025 
 
Idaho has reconsidered the additional requirement of DN0444 Date Claims Administrator 
Decision to Deny Claim which was scheduled to be effective 06/16/2025 as indicated in 
V1.8. This data element will no longer be required or accepted. 
 
Idaho will be releasing an update to their tables, Version 1.9, to provide additional clarity 
on requirements for the filing of SROI AN, SROI CA and reporting of Reduced Earnings 
Segments. A separate annoucement will be distributed once updated tables become 
available. 
 
Currently, Idaho expects that the reporting of TPD and Reduced Earnings Segments is 
consistent with the IAIABC standard. However, discussions during recent EDI Claims 
Committee Meetings demonstrated that the standard was widely misinterpreted and claim 
systems were not programmed to properly report this data. Therefore, Idaho will allow 
trading partners sufficient time to make the appropriate system changes so that by January 
1, 2026, these filings correctly report this information. To help facilitate this transition, 
Idaho will provide scenarios and conduct a webinar outlining the reporting requirements. 
Registration information will be distributed in advance of the webinar. 
 
 
Thank you, 
Idaho Industrial Commission EDI Support Team  
iicedi@verisk.com  
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